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April is certainly a month of surprises  -  from postponing our meeting due to 
a snow storm and 10 days later relaxing in sunglasses and Birkenstocks.   

It is my favourite time of the year and it is time to celebrate you!  On May 12th, 
join with us at our annual Member Appreciation Night.  We will present service 
pins and other awards and we have arranged for a special performance from 
the Irish Heritage Dancers.  Tickets are $20 per person for the chicken/pasta 
buffet.  RSVP is required for this event.  Please contact Connie Z for tickets.

Over the next few weeks,  A.C.T./UCT Sudbury #1051  will also be involved 
in many community fundraising and awareness projects.  Please join us at 
any of the following:

May 7	 –  Adopt a Road 	 Contact: John Varney

May 5-7	– Multiple Sclerosis Annual Flower Sale	 Contact: Gil Hartley

May 12	 – Member Appreciation Night  
	 – “Pin Nite”	 Contact: Connie Zwarich

May 29	 – Walk to Make Cystic Fibrosis History	 Contact: Mike Lepage

On April 30, several of our members will be attending the Provincial conference 
in Oshawa.  Local Director, Rob Rehill will be our delegate.   The weekend 
of May 26-29, we will be well-represented at the Regional Conference in 
Edmonton.   Don Delongchamp and Connie Zwarich will be our delegates this 
year.  Also attending will be Doug Honeyford and Jerry Giff.  Doug Honeyford 
will be seeking the position of Regional Vice-President.  Doug, you have our 
support.  Best of luck!

… and after all of this it is time again for a Sunny Saturday afternoon backyard 
party.  Dave and I invite you to our home on June 11th for a June meeting 
bbq.   Potluck items (salads, desserts, snacks etc) will be appreciated.  BYO 
--- beverages and lawn chairs.

April General Meeting  - Connie Zwarich

Unfortunately there isn’t anything to put in about the meeting as it was post-
poned due to a snowstorm.  Imagine that!!!  April 7th and we had a storm!!  
We’ll have a double whammy next newsletter.



Adopt a Road   - John Varney

Adopt A Road will take place Saturday, May 7th. Come out and join us for 11/2 hrs of clean up followed by beer 
and burgers. Meet at the South West corner of Highway 17W and Power Street in Copper Cliff. That is the 
entrance to Vale Engineering and South Mine. Call and let me know if you are able to help. John Varney 705 
674 1060.

Membership Report  - Doug Honeyford

Congratulations, you did it again.  Our Sudbury 
Council showed positive growth for the fiscal year 
just ending, again making us eligible for The Medal of 
Honor.  All the wonderful work you do we expect will 
be rewarded with this special recognition.
We salute the recruiters this year. They will be eligible 
for our $100 draw taking place at our special May 
meeting at The Steelworkers’ Hall, and they will also 
have draw tickets for another $250 taking place in 
Edmonton at our Regional Conference at the end of 
May.
Recruiters -Loretta Clipperton Carnes, Jerry Giff, Don 
Delongchamp -2 new members each.  So they get 
TWO draw tickets
Marcel Vanier, Marlene Bilsborough, and Doug 
Honeyford each brought in one.
 We ask every member to help us grow. We can 
certainly do greater things. 

RONA RAMSEY CELEBRATES 90 YEARS
 
Our Queen of Enthusiasm Rona Ramsey had a surprise 90th birthday celebration at The Sixth Avenue Golf Club 
in Lively on April 15 with friends and relatives from near and far joining to acknowledge the wonderful life she has 
lived.  Rona as you may be aware has stepped up to the plate with Don Delongchamp and Connie Zwarich to 
make this year’s Golf Tournament even bigger and better. Rona has taken it upon herself to secure some amaz-
ing prizes and get her friends and family to join us that day.  Rona also is a leading seller of Hams each year. It 
was indeed a privilege to be a part of Rona’s special Day and I can only wish for each of us that when we turn 
90 so many gather to show their love and appreciation for a life well lived.

Scholarship - Tracy Urso

Our local council offers two 
$1000 Entrance Scholarships 
to the dependents of paid up 
members.  
Applicant Eligibility: Dependents of members must be 
entering their first year at a post- secondary institution.  
Applications can be downloaded from our website.
http://sudbury.act-uct.com/
FormBursaryApplicationSmall.pdf
Applications must be submitted by June 15, 2016.
For further information contact Tracey Urso at 
atmurso@hotmail.com
Information regarding other available scholarships can 
be found at the UCT’s website.
www.uct.org/why-join-uct/scholarship-programs 
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Golf  - Don Delongchamp

Mark July 23rd on your calendar.  It is our annual Charity Golf Tournament.  It has 
moved to Forest Ridge Golf Course in Chelmsford.  9:00 am registration  10:00 am 
shotgun start.  Cost is $100 per person  $400 per team. This includes 18 holes of 
golf, cart, snacks and Chicken and Ribs buffet. Can’t get a team together and want 
to play, contact us and we can fit you in.  Want to help but don’t golf, come and 
volunteer or donate an item for our prize table or Silent Auction.

Have you seen our benches throughout Bell Park?

Wizard’s Computer Corner - Rob Rehill

What are these “drivers” I am hearing about and why do I need them to make stuff like my printer work?

Every device you plug into your computer (or access over a network) speaks its own “language” so in order for 
your computer to talk to these devices it requires a driver or “translator” so it can communicate back and forth 
with the device.  It important to note that an HP computer still can’t speak to an HP printer without that driver, 
the HP printer still speaks its only language, and a very specific language.  If it’s an HP P1102W, it speaks “HP 
P1102W” and these same drivers cannot be used to allow your computer to communicate with a HP Officejet 
6800, because the Officejet 6800 speaks “HP Officejet 8600.” These drivers act as the intermediary translator 
between your computer and the device.  Just like in the real world, if you couldn’t speak French, and wanted to 
talk to someone who does speak French, you would tell the translator, and the translator would tell the individual 
that speaks French, and that person would reply to the translator, who would relay the message to you.  The 
same goes for the computer.  The computer speaks to the “Officejet 8600” driver, and it speaks to the printer.  
And when the printer has something to say to the computer, it speaks to the driver, who then tells the computer 
the message.

Good of the Order
Our 2016 UCT Convention Community Service Project 
will be collecting NEW books for children ages 0 – 12 
for Kosair Charities in Louisville.  Collecting books is 
an easy thing to ask our members to do, the one key 
thing is that they need to be new books, not used.  
Let’s get a start on this project.  While Jerry is away 
books can be given to Connie Zwarich.
If you know of a member who is ill or know of 
the passing of a member please contact George 
Faulkner at 705 522 5289 ext 318  or e-mail george.
e.faulkner@gmail.com so we can send a greeting.
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Something to Think 
About

(“Aphorism: a short, pointed 
sentence that expresses a wise 
or clever observation or a general 
truth”). 

- The nicest thing about the future 
is that it always starts tomorrow.

- Money will buy a fine dog but only 
kindness will make him wag his 
tail.

- If you don’t have a sense of 
humour you probably don’t have 
any sense at all.

- A good time to keep your mouth 
shut is when you’re in deep water.

- No one ever says “It’s only a 
game” when their team is winning. 

-  I’ve reached the age where 
‘happy hour’ is a nap. 

-  Be careful about reading the fine 
print, there’s no way you’re going 
to like it.

- The trouble with bucket seats is 
that not everybody has the same 
size bucket. 

- Money can’t buy happiness but 
somehow it’s more comfortable 
to cry in a Jaguar than in a Smart 
Car. 

- After 60, if you don’t wake up 
aching in every joint, you’re 
probably dead.

Upcoming Events
April 21	 General Membership	 Trevi	 6:00 pm

May 7	 Adopt A Road	 Copper Cliff 

May 18	 Executive Meeting	 Trevi	 6:00 pm

May 12	 Membership Meeting	 Steelworkers Hall  	 6:00 pm

June11	 General Meeting 	 Carnes Residence

June 22	 Executive Meeting	 Trevi	 6:00 pm

July 23	 Golf Tournament	 Forest Ridge GC

May Birthdays
May 01	 JOAN KOTAN

May 03	 DON DELONGCHAMP

May 05	 FRANK MORASSUTTI

May 05	 FRED MEDYNSKI

May 06	 ALBERT KELLY

May 06	 ROLAND CLEMENTS

May 07	 NORBERT HAMANN

May 08	 SHIRLEY LONG

May 10	 GILBERT HARTLEY

May 12	 GEORGE FAULKNER

May 13	 EDWARD BEDNIS

May 13	 GORDON WARNER

May 14	 ROBERT GAUTHIER

May 15	 JOHN LYTLE

May 16	 ALBERT WIERZBICKI

May 16	 J MCCUAIG

May 16	 T HENNESSY

May 18	 FERN LEVESQUE

May 25	 ANTHONY URSO

May 30	 ALISTAIR GANCHER


